OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

NOTIFICATION DATE-  16 July 2009
PROJECT-  Bonneville Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- No response required, but comments are always welcome.
Description of the problem- due to flows, there is enough water to power only two units at BON.  Those two units would be units 18 and 15 at PH2.  The Project is uncomfortable having a middle unit instead of a south unit as second in priority.  They are requesting RCC send a teletype, bumping unit 12 up in the priority.  The new unit priority would be: 11, 12,18,15,17,14,13,16 with Unit 11 out of service until late December.  
Type of outage required- Unit 15 would be off and unit 12 would be on.
Impact on facility operation- no impact to the facility operation.
Length of time for repairs- Until unit 11 returns to service, unit 12 should be the priority unit for the south end.  
Expected impacts on fish passage- The tailrace conditions should improve for juveniles and adults.  The end units would provide more favorable shoreline flows then a middle unit.  
Comments from agencies

Final results- The Project is waiting for a CBT from RCC detailing the switch in unit priority.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

541-374-4552 Bonneville Office
503-961-5733 Blackberry

Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

